
Site Diary: Moorhall Road south watching brief (1C21CVVAM) 

Isca Howell 

Thursday 1st April 2021 
Arrived on site this 8am this morning to find most of area of compound watching brief had already 

been stripped and was under new ground consolidation. Contractors said that there were small 

areas either side still to strip but would not be doing that work today. 

 

Tuesday 6th April 2021 
Maggie Cook covered the watching brief today. She observed the stripping of the north-east of the 

new compound area, by the main entrance of Moorhall Road, to the top of the gravel. No 

archaeological remains present. 

Wednesday 7th April 2021 
I continued the observation of the stripping of the north-east of the new compound area. This 

completed the anticipated work for the time being. No archaeological remains were observed 

although several large recent tree boles were observed and some modern truncation of the eastern 

limit of the excavation area. The contractors were unclear whether there would be further ground 

reduction works but there would not be any further works for several days. 



 

Wednesday 7th April 2021 
I returned to site this morning to complete the surveying the watching brief area. 

 


